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                  The Bi-monthly Meeting   

    of 

     Bradley Parish Council 

       Held on 

     Thursday 3rd March 2022 

 at St Michaels Church, 

      Great Coates Road, Grimsby  

 

MINUTES 
 

Agenda  

 

22/15 Present     In Attendance 

Cllr V Turner (Chair)    Clerk for BPC 

Cllr B Turner      

Cllr D Bryden (Vice Chair) 

Cllr A Poppleton (RFO)     

        

22/16 Apologies 

Ward Cllr D Hasthorpe 

Ward Cllr H Hudson 

Resident  

 

22/17 Declaration of Interest (Local Government Act 2012).  

There were no declarations of Interest. 

 

22/18 Minutes of the previous Meeting  

Minutes of the Bradley Parish Council Bi-monthly meeting held on 

6th January 2022 were agreed and signed by the Chair. 

 

Suspension of Meeting by Chair for Public Forum      

The meeting was not suspended due to there being no members of 

the public being present.  
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22/19 Police Matters 

The police report was read out by Chair and there were two 

incidents reported in January and February, both being at the 

Bradley Complex Centre. There was one report of motorbikes being 

ridden illegally. Chair pointed out that she had made three reports 

herself and this would be looked into next week. 

 

22/20 Planning Matters 

Planning Application No DM/0036/22/FUL (installation of post 

construction on field drainage to support the operation of the 

Hornsea Project Two Offshore Wind Farm) was sent to councillors 

and there were no objections to the application. 

22/21 Co-option 

There has been some interest shown for the vacancies on Bradley 

Parish Council.  It was agreed that all interested parties would be 

sent an official application form provided by ERNLLCA to be 

completed within the return date. This matter will then by concluded 

at the bi-monthly meeting in May. 

 

22/22 Finance  

The clerks wages were paid and a donation to the church was made 

for the use of the Church.  

It was agreed that BPC for 2022, will pay for one brown bin for the 

Church because after monitoring the previous year usage, two bins 

are not required. The invoice from NELC for the bin charge has 

been passed to the RFO. The invoice for the laptop purchased for 

BPC was given to the RFO. 

BPC have been informed that there will be a rise in costs for the 

Website Maintenance from Vision ICT.  

Although acceptance of the CCTV Maintenance Contract was sent 

to the relevant party, no official contract has yet been received.   

 

22/23 Update on Ongoing Issues  

A request for Online Banking  has been completed but due to a 

query with the emails on file at the bank, a new application has been 

requested by Nat West. 



 

Page 3 of 4 
 

The Facebook group for Bradley Parish Council has been launched 

and will be featured in the next Newsletter which is ready to be 

delivered. 

The research for the new computer has been completed and 

discussed with all Councillors prior to purchase. Various forms of 

Security Systems were discussed and Word Operating systems. 

These will be looked into before the next meeting.a 

Filing cabinets have been researched and it was agreed to 

purchase one from Argos. 

The RFO has agreed to send the revised version of the Precept out 

to Councillors. The RFO has also agreed to check through the new 

version of the Emergency Plan placed on the BPC website. 

 

22/24 Information Exchange 

It was agreed that the back up of the computer files onto the 

external drive will be done again this week.   

An email had been received from Ward Cllr Hasthorpe relating to 

the ConnectNEL scheme asking councils to feature it in their 

Newsletters. The clerk rang Centre4 and leaflets were delivered to 

Chair to be included with the Newsletter. 

Cllr Bryden mentioned the parking on the verges along Bradley 

Road had been reduced significantly but not stopped. Chair will 

send the direct number for Parking Enforcement to Cllr Bryden to 

report as necessary. 

It was felt that the first no parking on the verges sign placed at the 

entrance to Church Lane leading from Bradley Road was not very 

obvious or noticeable, and so it was agreed that BPC will contact 

highways about this.  

Comments were made about the number of properties that have 

gone up for sale along Bradley Road recently. 

 

22/25 Date of Next Meeting 

The date and venue for the next Bradley Parish Council Meeting will 

be on Thursday 5th May 2022, following the Annual General 

Meeting, subject to Covid 19 updates. 

 

 



 

Page 4 of 4 
 

 

 

Signed    Val Turner              Date   5th May 2022 

 

Chair Bradley Parish Council 
 

 

Meadowside    Tel: 078 4919 4866 

Church Lane    Email: bradleyparishcouncil@gmail.com  

Bradley    Website: www.bradleyvillagecouncil.org.uk 

Grimsby 

DN37 0AE 


